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1st Issue  

Tax Bills 
 

First issue 2025 tax bills have been mailed and are due 
on July 1st, 2025.  All bills are posted on the Town 
Clerk/Tax Collector’s website at belmontnh.gov >     
Departments/Staff > Town Clerk/Tax Collector.  The 
spring bill is issued using last year’s assessed value and 
the 2024 tax rate of $15.74.  There is no town-wide 
revaluaƟon planned for 2025 so assessment values 
should remain the same except for construcƟon work 
that was started or completed before April 1, 2025.  If 
you have any quesƟons about your tax bill, please   
contact the Tax Collector’s Office at (603)267-8300 x 2. 

Homeowner 
Tax Relief 

The 2024 State of NH 
DP-8 applicaƟon forms 
are sƟll available for Low & Moderate Income          
Homeowners Property Tax Relief.  (Income limits:  Single 
person $37,000 per year and married couples $47,000 per 
year.)  Forms can be downloaded from the State website: 
hƩps://www.revenue.nh.gov/forms/low-moderate.htm  
We also have paper copies of the form available here at 
Town Hall.  The deadline to submit applicaƟons is      
June 30, 2025. 

Flag Retirement 

 With Flag Day around the corner, we 
wanted to take a moment to remind everyone 
how you can properly dispose of old, taƩered 
US flags.  There is a box located at the Belmont 
Fire Department where flags to be disposed of 
can be dropped off.  Our local American Legion 
will hold a proper flag  reƟrement 
ceremony to give tribute to our 
flags. 

 Flag Day is celebrated on 
June 14th to commemorate the 
adopƟon of our US Flag on June 
14, 1777. 

Water & Sewer Bills 
First quarter water and sewer bills will be 
mailed next week and everyone should 
have theirs soon. Bills may be paid online 
from our home page located at:               
belmontnh.gov using the buƩon for 
“Payments/ Inquiries/ Property Tax/ Water/
Sewer”.  
 

Water & Sewer Bills Due July 9th, 2025 

http://ps://www.revenue.nh.gov/forms/low-moderate.htm
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 Town Administrator’s News (cont’d.) 

 

Just a reminder that the Town of Belmont is an acƟve 
member of Lakes Region Public Access Television which 
can be seen locally on Breezeline Channels 24, 25, and 
26. If you are a camera buff and you have an interest in 
producing a show to be shown on LRPA, please contact 
the staƟon at 528-3070 to discuss your idea. LRPA has 
made significant strides to improve programming this 
past year and its presence in the Lakes Region.  We urge 
you to check out their website at hƩp://lrpa.org 

Bulky Waste Disposal 
 

On the 1st Wednes-
day of each month, 
Casella Waste will col-
lect your bulky items 
curbside.  Please note 
this is for Town of 
Belmont ResidenƟal 
Customers ONLY;  
service is not available to commercial property own-
ers. Piles of debris, trash, yard waste or a single item 
too large for one person to collect WILL NOT BE      
ACCEPTED. A request for pickup must be made in   
advance by calling Town Hall at 267-8300, Extension 
118 or 124 only.  You will be asked to list the items 
you want picked up, you will be advised what the cost 
is, and you will need to drop off cash or a check made 
payable to the Town of Belmont prior to the collecƟon 
day. Please visit the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov for the full details on the       
program and a price list. 

We conƟnue to stress the importance of the “Not    
everything is flushable”.  Please check out the “Do Not 
Flush!” list to protect your sewer and sepƟc system. A 
“Flushable” label does not mean it is SAFE for your 
sepƟc system or the Town’s sewer. Please read the 
brochure we have included on the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov 

We need your help to ensure our sewers keep flowing.  

Should you have any quesƟons, please do not hesitate 
to contact the Town Administrator’s Office at 267-
8300 ext. 124. 

 Live Stream Meetings 

The Town of Belmont uses YouTube to livestream 
meeƟngs and to archive meeƟng videos.  Videos 
will also sƟll be made available at Lakes Region 
Public Access through hƩps://vod.lrpa.org/     

Please see our YouTube channel at: 
www.youtube.com/@belmontlive  

 

Agendas and Minutes can always be found 
on our website at: 

belmontnh.gov  

On our homepage, click the buƩon for: 

http://p://lrpa.org
http://www.belmontnh.gov
http://www.belmontnh.gov
http://ps://vod.lrpa.org/
mailto:www.youtube.com/@belmontlive
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 911  TEXT  Services 
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 Board & CommiƩee Openings—Get Involved! 

BELMONT TRUSTEES OF TRUST FUNDS 

Help Wanted 
There is currently one opening for an alternate posiƟon with the Trustees of Trust 
Funds. The trustees provide oversight for Capital Reserve Funds for the Town of        
Belmont, Sun Ray Shores Water District and Shaker Regional School District as well as a 
myriad of smaller trusts. MeeƟngs are held quarterly and last approximately 1 hour. If 
you have a background in Finance or Business Management and are interested, please 
contact: 

Alicia Jipson, Town Administrator, administraƟon@belmontnh.gov 

or 

Thomas Garfield, Chairman at juniperknollfarm@gmail.com 

LAND USE BOARDS 

Help Wanted 
There are currently alternate posiƟons open for the following: 

· Planning Board—three alternates 

· Zoning Board—two alternates 

· ConservaƟon Commission—three alternates 

 

Please contact Karen Santoro at planner@belmontnh.gov 

to learn more about the posiƟons or to submit an applicaƟon 

mailto:on@belmontnh.gov
mailto:juniperknollfarm@gmail.com
mailto:planner@belmontnh.gov
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Town Clerk’s Corner

It’s that Ɵme of year again! The first-issue property tax bills will be hiƫng mail boxes at the end of 
May.  This bill covers the period from April 1st through September 30th. The amount of the first-issue 
tax bill is half of the total taxes paid in the previous year (2024). The taxes are due July 01, 2025. 
Please mail your check in with your payment stub, stop by the office with your payment, or pay on 
our town website, www.belmontnh.gov, using either your checking account or a credit card.

The second issue water/ sewer bills are going out this month as well. This bill covers the months of 
March, April, and May and are due thirty days aŌer the bill date in July. Like with property taxes, you 
may send your payment by mail, drop it off in person, or pay online.

The lien was executed May 19, 2025. If you have any quesƟons, please give us a call at 267-8300 ext. 
2 or come by our office.

Missed the deadline to license your dog? At this Ɵme, there will be addiƟonal late fees. For every 
month the dog’s license is renewed late, there will be an extra dollar per month fee, effecƟve this 
month. Also, there will be a $25 civil forfeiture fee in addiƟon to the license fees and the late fees. 

If you are going to say “I Do” this summer, don’t forget the important part, the marriage license. The 
Town Clerk’s office can provide it for you. The license costs $50.00 and is valid for 90 days. Both par-
Ɵes must be present at the Ɵme of applicaƟon. If either party has been married previously, you must 
provide the official, sealed document of how the marriage ended (divorce decree, death cerƟficate, 
etc.) as well as your state-issued idenƟficaƟon. 

It does take some Ɵme to process a marriage license applicaƟon, so we ask that couples come in no 
later than 3:00 pm.  

The warmer weather is coming, so now is the Ɵme to think about the beach. Beach passes are availa-
ble. Please have your car registraƟon with you so that we can document your license plate for the 
beach pass. 

 
Wishing you a warm and sunny June!

Jenn, Sam & Devon
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 Highway Department News  

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe  
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW! 

 

Roadside Dumping 
Over the past several weeks the Town has once again experienced an increase in illegal roadside 
dumping.  Yes, it is part of the job, but picking up roadside treasures leŌ in ditch lines and back 
road pull offs is costly and Ɵme consuming.  Transfer staƟon fees and Ɵre   disposal fees are two 
items on the Public Works Budget worksheet and in spite of every effort to keep spending down, 
these budget lines seem to grow every year.  These costly, Ɵme consuming, tasks pull resources 
away from maintenance acƟviƟes that improve our Town, and have a labor cost as well as a dispos-
al cost associated with them.  Please report any illegal dumping acƟviƟes to the Belmont Police De-
partment.  

The Town of Belmont has a great disposal opƟon for residents. On the first Wednesday of each 
month Casella will collect your bulky items at the curb.  Pick up requests must be made in advance 
at Town Hall 267-8300 ex 115 or 118. You will be asked to list items to be collected and advised of 
the cost. Cash or a check payable to the Town of Belmont must be received at Town Hall the Friday 
before collecƟon. Please put the word out to friends and family in Town as this is a great opƟon to 
uƟlize at a low cost and minimal effort.  Please see belmontnh.gov > Departments > Solid Waste > 
Bulky Item Curbside CollecƟon. 

The pictures shown below are from 3 different locaƟons that were cleaned up in the last week. 
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 Highway Department News  

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe  
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW! 

 

Pavement Marking 

PainƟng stop bars, cross walks, and stencil work, along with both white and yellow 
lines is always first on the list once spring work is complete.  All town roads have at 
least one of the items listed above and it receives a fresh coat every year to maintain 
safe travel in Belmont.  Due to the number of locaƟons, this project takes between 3 
to 4 weeks to complete if the weather cooperates. 

Pictured below is one of your team members puƫng the finishing touches on a stop 
stencil.   

As always, please use care and cauƟon when you see road work in your traveling area! 
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 WATER Department NoƟce  

Unknown Water Service Line Material 

 Because of new federal requirements for lead in drinking water, water systems must noƟfy 
water users that we do not have a record of the piping materials for individual water service lines. 
LeƩers have been mailed to all water system customers.  The good news is that you can help your 
water system assess, and where necessary, make improvements to your water service lines.  

 If your property is serviced by a private well, this noƟce does not apply to you. 

 It is very important that the Town meet the federal requirements to determine if any       
properƟes in Belmont have lead service lines.  We strongly encourage all water system users to 
reach out to us for assistance.  Please call us at (603) 267-8300 xt 115 or email us at                           
water@belmontnh.gov 

 We appreciate everyone’s assistance with this important project! 

mailto:water@belmontnh.gov
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 Belmont Fire Department 
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Belmont Fire Department—Job Opening





CPR Guide

Public awareness campaign to get more people  to 
act when they encounter a cardiac arrest.  Starting 

point to get more people to learn CPR.   

Will not meet requirements if you 
need  CPR for your job.

HOW DOES IT WORK?

Chest compressions 
minutes someone is in cardiac arrest pushing 
remaining oxygen through body to keep vital 

organs alive. Buys time until someone with 
more skills can provide help.

CPR with breaths combines chest 
compressions and breaths, providing 

additional oxygen to circulate 
throughout the body.

HOW DO I LEARN?

Go to heart.org/handsonlycpr
to learn the steps of Hands-Only CPR.

Go to heart.org/cpr
and click on FIND A COURSE  

© Copyright 2024 American Heart Association, Inc, a 501(c)(3) not-for-profit. All rights reserved. Unauthorized use prohibited. DS-17758 5/24

Adult and teens.

Anyone who is in cardiac arrest, including:  
adults and teens, infants and children, pregnant 

women and any victims of drowning, drug  
overdose, collapse due to breathing problems  

or prolonged cardiac arrest.

WHO CAN I USE IT ON?

Offered through online or in-person classes. 
Provides more in-depth training with an instructor, 

including CPR with breaths and choking relief. 

Often necessary for people who 
need CPR training for work.

HANDS-ONLY CPR CPR TRAINING

COMPRESSIONS + BREATHSCALL 911 PUSH HARD AND FAST IN 
THE CENTER OF THE CHEST

http://heart.org/handsonlycpr
http://heart.org/cpr


nfpa.org/education ©NFPA 2019

NATIONAL FIRE
PROTECTION ASSOCIATION
The leading information and knowledge resource
on fire, electrical and related hazards

GrillingGrilling

There’s nothing like outdoor grilling. It’s one of the most popular 
ways to cook food. But, a grill placed too close to anything that can 
burn is a fire hazard. They can be very hot, causing burn injuries. 
Follow these simple tips and you will be on the way to safe grilling.

SAFETY TIPS 
KKK	 Propane and charcoal BBQ grills should only be 

used outdoors.

KKK	 The grill should be placed well away from the 
home, deck railings and out from under eaves and 
overhanging branches.

KKK	 Keep children and pets at least three feet away 
from the grill area.

KKK	 Keep your grill clean by removing grease or fat 
buildup from the grills and in trays below the grill.

KKK	 Never leave your grill unattended.

KKK	 Always make sure your gas grill lid is open before 
lighting it.

CHARCOAL GRILLS
KKK	 There are several ways to get the charcoal ready to 

use. Charcoal chimney starters allow you to start 
the charcoal using newspaper as a fuel.

KKK	 If you use a starter fluid, use only charcoal starter 
fluid. Never add charcoal fluid or any other 
flammable liquids to the fire.

KKK	 Keep charcoal fluid out of the reach of children and 
away from heat sources.

KKK	 There are also electric charcoal starters, which do 
not use fire. Be sure to use an extension cord for 
outdoor use.

KKK	 When you are finished grilling, let the coals 
completely cool before disposing in a metal container.

Check the gas tank hose for leaks 
before using it for the first time each 
year. Apply a light soap and water 
solution to the hose. A propane leak will 
release bubbles. If your grill has a gas 
leak, by smell or the soapy bubble test, 
and there is no flame, turn off both the 
gas tank and the grill. If the leak stops, 
get the grill serviced by a professional 
before using it again. If the leak does 
not stop, call the fire department. If you 
smell gas while cooking, immediately 
get away from the grill and call the 
fire department. Do not move the grill.

If the flame goes out, turn the grill and 
gas off and wait at least 5 minutes 
before re-lighting it. 

SafetySafety

Propane Grills

•	July is the peak month for
	 grill fires.

•	
Roughly half of

	 the injuries
	 involving grills
	 are thermal
	 burns.

FACTS
!

!

http://nfpa.org/education
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 Belmont Fire Department 

FIREWORKS  -  PERMITS REQUIRED!! 

With a permit, Belmont residents are permiƩed to discharge fireworks displays 
throughout the year.  Permits are issued for one single day at a Ɵme, with the excep-
Ɵon of the week of the 4th of July, where a permit will be issued for the enƟre week.   

In order to obtain a fireworks permit, the following are required: 

1) The applicant must be 21 years of age or older. 

2) The applicant must produce a valid form of ID. 

3) The applicant must be the property owner, or produce wriƩen consent from 
the property owner to discharge Class "C" fireworks on their property. 

4) The applicant must noƟfy owners of abuƫng properƟes of the date and Ɵme of 
the fireworks display. 

5) The applicant must produce a sketch of the area in which the fireworks display will 
be discharged from. 

6) The applicant must produce a Plan review SubmiƩal Form and Permit ApplicaƟon. 

7) The applicant must read and understand the Town of Belmont Fireworks Ordinance. 

Permits can be applied for at the staƟon between the hours of 7:00am and 7:00pm 
Monday through Sunday.  A one Ɵme inspecƟon must be completed by our               
department in order for the permit to be issued.   

It is advised that applicaƟons and required documentaƟon be turned into the       
Belmont Fire Department a minimum of 24 hours before the anƟcipated discharge 
of fireworks display to allow members to schedule out the inspecƟons in a Ɵmely 
manner.  Be advised that inspecƟons will be scheduled AFTER any and all emergency 
calls taking place that day.   
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 Belmont Police Department 

Laconia Motorcycle Week 2025: Revving into New Hampshire's  
Lakes Region!  June 14 – 22, 2025 | Laconia, NH  
 
Get ready for the 102nd Annual Laconia Motorcycle Week, roaring back into 
the Lakes Region from June 14–22, 2025! As one of the world’s oldest and 
most iconic motorcycle rallies, this legendary event conƟnues to aƩract     
riders from across the country to celebrate freedom, camaraderie, and the 
open road. 
 
What to Expect in 2025: 
· Scenic group rides through New Hampshire’s stunning mountains and lakes region. 
· Bike shows, hill climbs, stunt events, and motorcycle races. 
· Dozens of vendors offering gear, parts, food, and memorabilia. 
· Live music and nightly entertainment throughout the area. 
· A family-friendly environment focused on tradiƟon, tourism, and community. 
 
Safety & Security Preparedness 
The Belmont Police Department 
has been acƟvely working      
alongside state, federal, and local 
partners to logisƟcally prepare 
and coordinate security and public 
safety plans for the event. With 
the influx of visitors to the region, 
our department remains         
commiƩed to ensuring the safety 
of residents, business owners, and 
guests throughout Motorcycle 
Week. 
 
You can expect to see a strong and professional law enforcement presence dedicated to      
maintaining orderly traffic flow, emergency response readiness, and community engagement.  
“Our goal is to support a safe, enjoyable Motorcycle Week for everyone,” said Chief Stephen 
Akerstrom. “We’re proud to be part of this historic tradiƟon and the role the men and women of 
our department serve to keep everyone safe.” 
 
Plan Ahead for Traffic 
AƩendees and residents should anƟcipate increased traffic, parƟcularly along Route 3, Route 11, 
and around Weirs Beach. Please plan extra travel Ɵme, follow posted signage, and ride             
responsibly.  
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 Belmont Police Department cont’d. 

A Fond Farewell to SRO Stephen Colcord 
As the school year draws to a close, the Town of Belmont and the Shaker 
Regional School District prepare to say goodbye to one of their most       
beloved figures, School Resource Officer Stephen Colcord. AŌer serving 
with the Belmont Police Department since 2023 and bringing with him 
more than two decades of police experience, SRO Colcord is reƟring from 
his post at the end of the school year. 
Though his Ɵme in Belmont has been relaƟvely short, the impact he’s made 
is immeasurable. With a larger-than-life personality, a razor-sharp sense of 
humor, and a deep well of knowledge, SRO Colcord has captured the hearts 
and minds of students, staff, and the enƟre school community. His           
approachable demeanor and unwavering commitment to the well-being of 
others made him a fixture in the halls of Shaker Regional and a trusted 
mentor to many. 
Last year, he was honored as the commencement speaker at graduaƟon and had the yearbook           
dedicated to him, both powerful testaments to the respect and admiraƟon he has earned during his  
tenure. 
While he may be stepping away from his SRO role, Officer Colcord is not one to slow down. Already an 
accomplished novelist, he’s looking ahead to the next chapter—wherever the winds of change may take 
him. Perhaps another book is on the horizon! 
On behalf of the Town of Belmont and the Shaker Regional School District, we extend our deepest graƟ-
tude to SRO Colcord for his dedicated service, his lasƟng influence, and his unwavering commitment to 
our community. CongratulaƟons on your reƟrement, SRO Colcord—you will be greatly missed, and we 
wish you all the best in your next adventure. 

Help Wanted 
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 Belmont Police Department cont’d. 
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 Finance Department—Scam Alert 

New E-ZPass Scam 
Threatens DMV AcƟon 

 

The new scam includes a false 
claim that unpaid tolls will be    
reported to the Department of 
Motor Vehicles (DMV), adding 
pressure on individuals to pay 
quickly. 

In this scam, people receive a text 
message that appears to be from    

"E-ZPass" saying their vehicle has an “unpaid toll bill.” The message includes a link to make a 
payment and warns that if the invoice isn't paid within 12 hours, late fees will be added, and 
the toll will be reported to the DMV, potenƟally affecƟng vehicle registraƟon. 

NH E-ZPass will never send text messages requesƟng toll payments or late fees. If you receive 
an unsolicited text or email, do not click the link. Always check your account through the    
official NH E-ZPass website or app to stay safe.  

All residents to remain vigilant for scams and encourage anyone who feels unsure about the 
status of their registraƟon to contact our Customer Service line directly at (603) 227-4000 

To safely check your account, use the official NH E-ZPass website at www.ezpassnh.com or 
the NH E-ZPass app, available for download on the Apple App Store and Google Play Store. 

If you think you’ve been targeted by this scam or have concerns, you can report it to the FBI’s 
Internet Crime Complaint Center, which helps track online fraud. For quesƟons or to report a 
scam, contact the AƩorney General's Consumer ProtecƟon Hotline at 1-888-468-4454. For 
more informaƟon, visit the AƩorney General’s Consumer ProtecƟon Bureau website. 

http://www.ezpassnh.com
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 Belmont Parks & Rec—Family Fun Night 
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 Belmont Parks & Rec—Extended Camp Program 
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 Belmont Parks & Rec—Old Home Day Help Needed! 
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 Belmont Parks & Rec—Old Home Day Sponsors 
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 Belmont Parks & Rec—Old Home Day  Links to Forms & InformaƟon 

· Old Home Parade Entry Form 2025 (PDF) 

hƩps://piperlibraryfiles.com/ckfinder/connector?
command=Proxy&lang=en&type=BelmontTown&currentFolder=%2Fdocs%2FEvents%2FOHD%2F2025%
2F&hash=08d9e1d7c78159fd87ad7da3c5b12808af6f4057&fileName=Belmont%20Old%20Home%20Day%
20Parade%20Form%202025.pdf 

· Parade Float Safety Rules (PDF) 

hƩps://piperlibraryfiles.com/ckfinder/connector?
command=Proxy&lang=en&type=BelmontTown&currentFolder=%2Fdocs%2FEvents%2FOHD%2F2025%
2F&hash=08d9e1d7c78159fd87ad7da3c5b12808af6f4057&fileName=Parade%20Float%20Safety.pdf 

· Old Home Day Vendor Info & Application 2025 (PDF) 

hƩps://piperlibraryfiles.com/ckfinder/connector?
command=Proxy&lang=en&type=BelmontTown&currentFolder=%2Fdocs%2FEvents%2FOHD%2F2025%
2F&hash=08d9e1d7c78159fd87ad7da3c5b12808af6f4057&fileName=Parade%20Float%20Safety.pdf 

· Old Home Day Program Book Advertising Form 2025 
(PDF) 

hƩps://piperlibraryfiles.com/ckfinder/connector?
command=Proxy&lang=en&type=BelmontTown&currentFolder=%2Fdocs%2FEvents%2FOHD%2F2025%
2F&hash=08d9e1d7c78159fd87ad7da3c5b12808af6f4057&fileName=Belmont%20Old%20Home%20Day%
20Program%20AdverƟsement%20Invoice%202025.pdf 

 

· Belmont 10-Mile Road Race Registration Form 2025 
(PDF) 

hƩps://piperlibraryfiles.com/ckfinder/connector?
command=Proxy&lang=en&type=BelmontTown&currentFolder=%2Fdocs%2FEvents%2FOHD%2F2025%
2F&hash=08d9e1d7c78159fd87ad7da3c5b12808af6f4057&fileName=Belmont%2010%20Mile%20Road%
20Race%20Reg.%20Form%202025.pdf 

· Online Road Race RegistraƟon at: hƩps://runsignup.com/Race/NH/
Belmont/Belmont10MileRoadRace 
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 Belmont Parks & Rec—Old Home Day Volunteers 

hƩps://ln.run/h2-rg 
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 Belmont Parks & Rec—Old Home Day Schedule 
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 Building Department 
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 Land Use    
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 Land Use    
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 ConservaƟon Commission  
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 ConservaƟon Commission  
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 ConservaƟon Commission  
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 ConservaƟon Commission  
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 ConservaƟon Commission  
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 Stormwater Runoff 

hƩps://www.epa.gov/soakuptherain/what-you-can-do-soak-rain 

http://ps://www.epa.gov/soakuptherain/what-you-can-do-soak-rain
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 Library News 
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 Library News 
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Cemetery Trustees
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 Heritage Commission 
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 Heritage Commission 
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 Rechargeable BaƩery Disposal Ban ! 

StarƟng July 1, 2025, rechargeable lithium-ion 

baƩeries will be prohibited from disposal in New 

Hampshire’s landfills and incinerators. Lithium-ion 

baƩeries are used in a wide variety of consumer 

products, including:  

· AutomoƟve vehicles.  

· Electric bikes and scooters, lawncare equipment.  

· Portable electronics such as cell phones, laptops, tablets, cameras, wireless headphones, speakers, tooth-
brushes and other rechargeable electronic devices.  

· Cordless power tools and toys.  

Why is there a disposal ban? 
Lithium-ion baƩeries contain hazardous metals and can pose safety hazards when improperly managed. When 
crushed or damaged in any way, they can ignite – causing intense fires. For these reasons, lithium-ion baƩeries 
should never be put in the trash or curbside recycling bin! Lithium-ion baƩeries have become a leading cause of 
fires for trash haulers and waste management faciliƟes. A recent report by the NaƟonal Waste and Recycling  
AssociaƟon esƟmates that each year more than 5,000 fires occur at waste management faciliƟes naƟonwide, 
many likely caused by lithium-ion baƩeries. Fires are not only a safety hazard to waste staff and the public; they 
also can result in hundreds of thousands of dollars in damages to expensive equipment and buildings.   

In an effort to reduce the safety risks associated with improper disposal of lithium-ion baƩeries, New Hampshire 
State Rep. Karen Ebel introduced HB 1386, which proposed to add such baƩeries to the list of wastes already 
banned from disposal. The bill gained the support of the New Hampshire Solid Waste Working Group, industry 
experts, waste haulers and municipaliƟes, and was signed into law by Governor Sununu. 

Who does the ban apply to? 
StarƟng July 2025, households and businesses must recycle their lithium-ion baƩeries. Lithium-ion baƩeries 
must be recycled through special baƩery collecƟon programs – never mixed with regular recyclables. 
 
Where can I recycle my lithium-ion baƩeries? 
Many New Hampshire municipaliƟes and businesses, like Staples, Best Buy or BaƩeriesPlus offer collecƟon boxes 
for recycling rechargeable baƩeries. To find a drop-off site nearest to you, contact your local transfer staƟon, 
check Call2Recycle.org, or visit one of the retail locaƟons menƟoned above.  

Remember – if it’s rechargeable, it’s recyclable! 

QuesƟons? Need help idenƟfying a baƩery? 
Residents should contact their local transfer staƟon or the NHDES Household Hazardous Waste Program via 
email at hhw@des.nh.gov or by phone at (603) 271-2047. Businesses should contact the Hazardous Waste    
Helpline at 1-866-HAZ-WAST.  



   

June 2025 

 

 Rechargeable BaƩery Disposal Ban ! 
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 Community Program—MidState Transit 

 



   

June 2025 

 

 Community Food Pantry InformaƟon 

The NH Food Bank’s mobile food pantry travels to many different areas of need across New Hampshire. 

What to know before you go:  

· Our mobile food pantries are a drive-thru format. 
· Food distribuƟons take place on a first-come, first-served basis and are while supplies last. 
· Each household receives an assortment of produce and shelf-stable foods. 
· We welcome anyone in need of food assistance to join us – no idenƟficaƟon or requirements needed. 
Below is a list of upcoming mobile food pantries: 

Friday, June 13—Manchester 

June 13th 

11:00 AM to 1:00 PM 

Comcast 

676 Island Pond Rd, Manchester 

Tuesday, June 17 – Woodsville 

June 17th 

12 to  1:30 PM 

Walmart 

4901 Dartmouth College Hwy, Woodsville 

In April 2025 Loudon Food Pantry gave out enough food to 290 individuals for them to prepare 5,512 meals.  
Of these people, 156 were aged 60 and older (54%), 52 were aged 18 or under (18%), and 82 were between 
those ages (28%).  

Fill a Cruiser Event Results 

The Loudon Police Department stuffed an enƟre cruiser to the brim with food for us on April 26th during their 
drug take-back day. Huge thanks to the Police Department for including us in this event and for everyone 
who came out to donate!   

Do you need food?  One phone call is all it takes.  The process is simple and if you have all your paperwork, 
you’ll receive food the same day as your appointment!  To see if you qualify, go to LoudonFoodPantry.org 
and click on Need Help? or call Meghan at (603) 724-9731.   
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 Community Program—Granite VNA 

Granite VNA is one of Belmont’s Health Agency Partners. 
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 Granite VNA 

Granite VNA is one of Belmont’s Health Agency Partners. 
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 Community Program—Granite VNA 

 

Granite VNA is one of Belmont’s Health Agency Partners. 
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 Community Program—Franklin VNA 

 

Franklin VNA is one of Belmont’s Health Agency Partners. 
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 Community Program—Franklin VNA 

 

Franklin VNA is one of Belmont’s Health Agency Partners. 
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 Community Program—PPH 

 

Partnership for Public Health is one of Belmont’s Health   
Agency Partners. 
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 Community Programs for Teens 

 
Partnership for Public Health is one of 
Belmont’s Health Agency Partners. 

Spots & Scholarships are sƟll        
available for high school students to 
aƩend the Summer Leadership     
Program with the NH Teen InsƟtute! 

Program dates are Sunday, June 29 - 
Friday, July 4 in New Durham, NH 

Want to learn more? Sign up for one 
of the last three Online Info Sessions 
available! 

Info Session Sign Up & RegistraƟons 
@ www.nhteeninsƟtute.org/slp 

GET READY FOR AN  
EPIC SUMMER  
ADVENTURE!  

 

Calling all 13-17 year olds! Want 
to level up your emergency skills 
and become a hometown hero?  
 

Stay tuned for registraƟon details 
– you won't want to miss this    
incredible opportunity!   
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW!  

http://tute.org/slp
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 American Red Cross Statewide Blood Drive 

WMUR and the American Red Cross are teaming up for the annual 
statewide blood drive Friday, June 6. We will be hosƟng seven  
locaƟons across the state to give blood. DonaƟons of all blood 
types are needed to ensure a stable blood supply throughout the 
summer months. It takes about an hour of your Ɵme and could 
save a life. 

HOW TO REGISTER 
· Download the American Red Cross Blood Donor App (Apple | Android) and use the sponsor code 
WMUR 

· Visit hƩps://www.redcrossblood.org/ and enter WMUR in the "Find a Blood Drive" search box 

· Call 1-800-RED-CROSS (1-800-733-2767). 

Donors can also save Ɵme on the day of the drive by using RapidPass to complete their pre-donaƟon read-
ing and health history quesƟonnaire beforehand online. To learn more, visit redcrossblood.org/RapidPass. 

You can give blood every 56 days according to the American Red Cross. 

Blood donors in the month of June will receive a $15 Amazon.com giŌ card by email. 

BLOOD DRIVE LOCATIONS 
The following locaƟons will be open on Friday, June 6 from 12 p.m. to 6 p.m.: 

· Manchester – Quirk Kia (Second Floor) at 1300 South Porter St. 
· Concord – Faraday FuncƟon Center at 48 Airport Road 
· Laconia – Weirs Community Center – FuncƟon Hall at 25 Lucerne Avenue 
· LiƩleton – Elk’s Lodge #1831 – 42 Bethlehem Road 
· Peterborough – Divine Mercy Parish – at 12 Church St. 
· Portsmouth – Portsmouth Hospital- Charles L. Thayer Building at 100 Eileen Dondero Foley Ave 

 
This locaƟon will be open on June 6 from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m.: 

· North Conway -- Community Center Gym at 78 Norcross Circle 

THE NEED THIS TIME OF YEAR 
According to the American Red Cross, donors are needed in June to ensure there’s enough blood available 
throughout the busy summer months. Donors of all blood types — especially those giving type O blood and 
donors giving platelets — are vital to people counƟng on blood products for criƟcal medical procedures. 
Those procedures include cancer treatment, childbirth complicaƟons, surgeries or trauma situaƟons. Type 
O blood is the most requested by hospitals and is oŌen in short supply. 

http://ps://www.redcrossblood.org/
http://redcrossblood.org/RapidPass
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 Lakes Region Mental Health Crisis Signs & Services  
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 Fraud Awareness—Free Event! 

hƩps://goldenview.org/events-and-educaƟon/lunch-learn 

http://ps://goldenview.org/events-and-educaƟon/lunch-learn
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 New Hampshire Family Voices Community Program 

Register online at rivercenternh.org/register  

http://rivercenternh.org/register
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 NH Humane Society Clinic Program 

ACCEPTING NEW CLIENTS! 
The national shortage of veterinarians prompted us to help. MY BEST FRIEND is a new public pet care     

program providing a variety of affordable pet care services to ensure your best friend receives needed care. 

Prices are outlined in the application process. Due to the volume of applications, we require and appreciate 

your patience. We look forward to seeing you and your best friend soon. 

PET CARE SERVICES MENU 

SPAY + NEUTER PACKAGES 

 

BASIC WELLNESS EXAMS 

RABIES & DISTEMPER VACCINES 

MICROPCHIP IMPLANTS 

EAR CLEANING & NAIL TRIMS 

ROUTINE BLOOD TESTS & FECAL EXAMS 

END OF LIFE CARE 

hƩps://www.nhhumane.org/besƞriend 

http://ps://www.nhhumane.org/besƞriend
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 NH Humane Society 

hƩps://www.nhhumane.org 

http://ps://www.nhhumane.org
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 Boys & Girls Club Fundraiser 

Register online at rivercenternh.org/register  

http://rivercenternh.org/register
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 Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon Fundraiser Event 

hƩps://www.childrensaucƟon.org/post/christmas-in-july-is-back-
aboard-the-m-s-mount-washington-on-thursday-july-10th 

http://on.org/post/christmas-in-july-is-back-
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Do you know someone new to Town, or someone in Town who would love to 
see our NewsleƩer and receive important noƟces by email from the Town of 
Belmont?  

 

Please visit our homepage at belmontnh.gov and click the buƩon on the right-
hand side to “Sign Up for NoƟficaƟons”. 
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